
Town of Denning – Opening of the Claryville Septic 
Maintenance Bids. 
Bid opening held on Tuesday, March 26th, 2019 at the Denning Town Hall. 
Bidding closed promptly at 1pm.  
Called to order at 1:00 p.m. by Lamont Project Engineer James Gillespie. 
 
Present: Supervisor David Brooks, Town Clerk Joy Monforte, Lamont Engineer 
Jim Gillespie and Lamont Assistant Project Engineer Dan Kozak.  
 
Nine bids opened and read by Jim Gillespie: 
Hubbell Inc.                      $318,900.00 
Poley Paving                     $305,800.00 
LaFever Excavating           $284,380.00 
Chad Davis Construction    $342,501.00 
RB Robinson                     $288,700.00 
FP Kane                            $459,000.00 
Sheeley Oil & Excavating    $301,833.00 
Delaware Bulldozing           $274,140.00 
Grant Street Construction   $552,000.00 
 
All bidders submitted the required Bid Security as well. 
 
Project Engineer Jim Gillespie then explains the next steps in the process; 
Lamont Engineers will review all bid material, and then submit a 
recommendation to the Denning Town Board for their consideration, followed by 
their decision at the April 9th, 2019, scheduled to begin at 7 pm meeting at the 
Denning Town Hall. 
 
Mr. Gillespie thanks all who attended and all who submitted bids. 
 
Respectfully Submitted by Joy Monforte, RMC, Town Clerk, March 26th, 2019. 
 


